
The reports of Christmas censuses In towa for 
the past © years show a decreasing number of wintering 
Red-shouldered Hawks with a contrary trend for the Red- 
talled. There is evidence of an even sharper decline in 
the sunmer resident Red-shouldered In several areas with no 
epparent decraase in the Red-tailed. Since the two species 
have similar habitats and food habits, and would presumably 
be affected equaily by any changes In conditions such es 
the elimination of timbered areas, tha increased use of 
pesticides, etc., these diverse population trends warrant 
a study of the situation, 

Yhe published data regarding nuxbers of these 
hawks in fowa are very largely confined to the Christmas 
census reports which are for the most part from the central 
and eastecentral portions of the state. he ¢.0.U. momber- 
ship 's being asked to ceeperate In a state-ewlde study of 
the hawk populations and the reasons for such changes as 
have occurred. 

ideally we should have for each of the pest 
iO or 1S years the number of Red- shouldered Hawks seen 
during spring migration, the number of summer residents, 
the number seon during fall migration, and the number of 
winter residents. The same infarmation for the Red-tailed 
would allow a comparisen of the population trends of the 
iva species. Vhan the foregoing data are not available, 
it would be helpful to have, by year and by season, the 
numer of days, or even weeks In which elther species was seen. 
Failing this, wlll you furntsh what tnformation you have bear- 
ing on the Red-shouldered and Red-talled Hawk nigabers? 

May § hear from you promptly, please? Thank you for 
your cooperation. 

Woodward W, Brown — 
4315 tngersoll Avenue 

Bes Motnes, fa, 50312


